GREYSTOKE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES

6.30 pm Monday 7th November 2016
Patients Present:

John Walton

Denise Shute

Ashley Shute






Ken Fletcher

John Austerberry
Norma Baker
Surgery Representation:
Dr K Thompson
Jenni Dollman
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	Apologies: Tricia Walker, Patrick Lavery
Chair:  John Walton


	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting – Agreed.


	

	3
	Matters Arising

1. T Junction

a. Latest NCC response.  Works promised, e.g. Signage etc. has not been done.  JW phoned NCC and was promised a response, none received to date.  JW to chase.
2. Ideas for New Events and National Awareness Campaigns Calendar 2016 circulated.

a. KT updated the group re the Teenager event at KEVI in the autumn.  New date to be arranged.  Provisional dates in January 2017 have been received from KEVI.  CYPs to agree dates.  KT has sourced ‘well read’ leaflets.  JA asked what continuation process would be in place, e.g. Helpline telephone numbers.  JD suggested a print out of young person’s page on the practice website which contains links, phone numbers etc.  DS advised some young children wouldn’t phone ChildLine as they don’t consider themselves as ‘children’.
b. Next health event – Ideas for Men’s Health.  Possibly on a Tuesday evening.  Men’s Health including prostate, information workshops, Nurses to do BPs, general lifestyle advice, Alzheimer’s, lumps bumps and moles, tress, stroke.  Signs and symptoms and reducing risk of.  Evaluation needed.  Late September / early October.  Agreed to links with Men’s Health Week in November.  Invite certain age groups in to have various checks and talk by Dr Kurian.

c. The PPG offered to help with the event, meet and greet etc.  KT to advise if anything else required.  KT to also advise date, so members can get this booked into diaries well in advance.  Around November 2016.  KT thanked the group for their offer of support.
d. Tomorrow night, 8th November, 6.30 pm – 8.30 pm.  Health checks, bloods, health stats, presentation on prevention.  50-51 year olds.  Feedback form provided.  PPG members to attend to promote PPG if possible, JD to print a supply of PPG leaflets.

3. Capacity and Demand Survey

a. External company have audited our appointment system and we have recently had advice from a practice that already uses the ‘Same Day Access’ system.  Partners consulting as to best way forward.  KT will share information with the PPG.
b. Meeting with Partners last week.  It was reluctantly agreed that Same Day Access would be the best way forward for the appointment system, to cope with current and future access demands.  JW wondered if things would be missed.  KT advised clinicians would undertake additional telephone triage training; partners have visited many practices to see various appointment systems in use.  Doctors’ appointments only would be affected.   Nursing appointments to remain the same.  JA advised he had knowledge of Same Day Access and overall it worked extremely well.  Only difficulties arose when gaining access to part time GPs.  DS wondered when the cut-off date would be.
c. JD advised the group, the decision had just been made and there were still many issues to work through and resolve, but assured a patient information exercise would be carried out.
4. DNA Audit

New process / letters being sent to patients.

DNA figures for the past three months are:

Aug = 169

Sept = 158

Oct = 170

a. We have sent 154 DNA 1st letters to patients who have dna'd twice in the past 6 months.

b. There are also a further 20 patients who have had the first letter and have had a further DNA in the past 3 months so they are due to be sent the second letter next week.  One more DNA and they risk being removed from the practice list. 
c. DNAs will disappear under Same Day Access system.

d. KT wondered if patients were pre-booking appointments on the off chance they would need them.  KT also wondered why patients were not attending, had any evidence been collected as to reason of DNA.  JD advised she had randomly rang patients to advise they had DNA’d.  Every patient advised they had simply forgot about the appointment, most were extremely apologetic and didn’t realise the overall impact of DNAs on the appointment system and how this increased waiting times.

5. Texting Data Collection and Consent
a. The practice has just started to prepare for text messaging reminder service.  Funds for this have not been secured from the CCG yet, but the practice are cleansing mobile numbers and collecting patients consent in preparation.  Gazette piece done and poster / consent forms displayed.  Work ongoing.

6.  Taking Patients Photos to Aid ID Purposes.

a. The Surgery is offering a new service to patients – It is entirely optional and patients should not feel obligated to have this done.  Piece drafted for Gazette.  Consent form and patient information leaflet is available from reception.  Work ongoing.

7.  Fire Evacuation Protocol for Surgery

a. KF queried above, JD offered to meet with KF to reassure, advise of protocol, documentation, training etc. that the surgery and staff have in place, which is all approved by NHS Propco and Fire Services.  JD and KF met recently.
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	Invitation Letters for Flu / Shingles Jabs etc.

JW advised he had been invited in for a flu jab then received an invite for a shingles jab.  Had had shingles previously, nurse advised he couldn’t have shingles jab within 1 year from having shingles.  KT to check criteria for shingles and coding on clinical system.

	KT

	5
	Wellway PPG

Email received from Wellway PPG.

a. At some of our recent meetings we have discussed the possibility of holding health related talks for patients on various subjects. We have been discussing ways in which to do this and one suggestion was to collaborate with another practice in the area to enable maximum patient inclusion and the sharing of resources rather than duplications being made. 

b. I am writing to ask if you would enquire with your group, whether they would be interested in holding and organising these type of events together with Wellway’s PPG, so that more patients in our area could be involved?  We have also discussed the possibility of talks within local schools and wondered if this could be organised with your group in the same way?
c. The group thanked Wellway for their interest in working together on occasion.  It was felt the New Year would be a great time to start, with the KEVI event.  JD to liaise with Wellway.
 
	JD
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	Christmas Get Together

Do we want to meet to have a Christmas Get Together?  Can we arrange a convenient time for all?

The group felt it would be great to have a Christmas Get Together and the Sun Inn was suggested on Monday 5th December 2016 at 6.30 pm.  Attendees so far are:  JW, PL, KT and JD.  Please email JD if you are able to attend.

 
	All
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	Any Other Business

a. Self Help Week Posters and Leaflets circulated.  PPG members chose a selection for print/display in the surgery.

b. Phone Lines - JA advised it had been difficult to get through to the surgery recently. JD advised the practice were in the process of increasing telephone lines in preparation for Same Day Access.
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	Date and Time of the next meeting: 6.30 pm, Monday 9th January 2017 at the surgery.


	

	
	List of 2016-2017 PPG Meetings

(usually 1st Monday of month, every 2 months) at 6.30 pm:

9th January 2016

6th March 2017
	


